# KIRGEDWARD TIMES

VOLUME V, No. 41
February 29, 1980
(HAPPY LEAP DAY!)

#### COLLEGE BOARD MEETING

The new College Board met for its first regular business session on Wednesday, February 27th. A copy of the agenda, supporting documents, College Principal's report, and the minutes of the Board meetings of January 30th and February 13th have been placed in the library for the perusal of those interested.

The College Principal's report touched on a large number of items of college-wide and specific campus interest; several of which touched on K.E.C.-related matters: A.B.E. for construction workers; curriculum for A.B.E., grades 0 to 8; King Edward Day.

Mr. Manera presented a fairly complete report on the performance of V.C.C. students who have transferred to U.B.C.

The College Principal reported on the status of the College's building projects for K.E.C., Langara and V.V.I. The Board approved a resolution which added 39,825 net square feet for the heavy trades programs presently housed at V.V.I., thus increasing the proposed facilities at China Creek to 191,620 nsf.

The Board approved new rates for V.C.C. employees' use of their cars for local travel required by the College. New rates are based on kilometres rather than miles.

As indicated earlier, background documentation on the above and other items on the agenda have been placed in the library.

H.E.P.



#### PREVENTATIVE MEDICINE

Dr. Wendy Palmer will speak to Biology classes on preventative medicine on Monday, March 3 at 4:30 p.m. in Room 114. All interested are welcome. Please so advise students.

P.J.B.

#### U.B.C. SUMMER SESSION

Two courses of interest to college personnel:-

- Education 569 - The Community or Regional College

- Education 590 - Current Developments in Higher Education are again being offered at U.B.C. this summer. For additional details, please see announcement on bulletin boardd.

H.E.P.

#### POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C.-V.V.I. requires a Coursewriter II in the Program Development Department. Closing date for applications is March 7.

Also at V.V.I. - Instructors are needed in Auto Body Repair. Closing date for applications - March 21.

Details on the above positions are posted on bulletin boards.

H.E.P.

#### INSTRUCTOR'S DIPLOMA PROGRAM: 1980 - SUMMER SESSION

The following Instructor's Diploma courses will be offered at U.B.C. between July 7 and August 8:

- I.D. 102 TECHNOLOGY OF INSTRUCTION FEE: \$95.00

  July 7-18; 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
- I.D. 103 <u>AUDIO VISUAL TECHNIQUES</u> FEE: \$119.00

  July 21 August 1; 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
- I.D. 104 EVALUATION

  July 21-25; 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. OR

  Aug. 5-8; 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

REGISTRATION DEADLINE IS MAY 31, 1980

Information/registration booklets are available from the Information Centre.

#### MUSIC CONCERT

The Music Department of V.C.C. is pleased to present a Leap Day special concert by Elizabeth Lindenfeld, soprano, and Lillian Graham, mezzo-soprano to be held this evening at 8:00 p.m. at the Mt. Pleasant Centre. Both Elizabeth and Lillian are Advanced Performance students in the Music Department and they will be presenting "An Evening of Song" including works by Mendelssohn, Dvorak, Strauss, Bach and some contemporary selections by Rodgers & Hart. The evening promises to be one of variety and entertainment. Come and celebrate your Leap Day in a special way!"

T.S.

#### FROM THE RECEIVING DEPARIMENT

I have received 20 copies of the "E.S.L. Kits - Vietnamese Students" from the Ministry of Education. There is no Purchase Order number. The material was ordered on November 20, 1979. Please contact Steve Baker if the material belongs to you.

S.B.

#### BEREAVEMENT

Our most sincere condolences go out to Jim Smith, who recently lost his father, and Gordon Pawelchak, his father-in-law.

R.F.C.

#### THERE IS ANOTHER WAY.....

Be it known by all who peruse the King Edward Times that Mr. Arthur Siemens (of Basic Education and IEPA fame) passed his St. John's Ambulance First Aid Certificate (with 38/40 no less).

What is so unusual about this happening? Arthur was given an oral examination because of his difficulty in reading the questions and then writing his answer on an examination paper.

These were two profitable learning experiences. The St. John's personnel who were realizing a special need and Arthur, who demonstrated his knowledge acquisition.

Congratulations, Arthur!
Congratulations, St. John's!

## RELAXATION EXERCISES - MIND GAMES - and OTHER SURPRISES EVERYONE WELCOME!

If you would like to explore some of Dr. Jean Houston's and Dr. Robert Masters' findings from the Institute for Mind Research—I am willing to give a Saturday Workshop. Find out about accelerated learning techniques, memory enhancement, altered state of consciousness, the nature of reality, etc. I eave your name in my or Colin Casey's mailbox. If there is sufficient interest, we're on - if we can agree on a date. It's FREE - bring your own lunch!

Maria Brown

### "GOOD THINGS ARE HAPPENING IN THE FIELD: A SHOWCASE OF ADULT EDUCATION PROJECTS IN BRITISH COLUMBIA."

Since 1977 the Continuing Education Division (Ministry of Education) has funded more than two hundred special adult education projects throughout British Columbia. Many creative and needed programs have happened as a result in adult basic education, English Language training and community education.

On April 9th and 10th, a professional development workshop is being conducted for directors, co-ordinators, deans and programmers in continuing education with school boards and community colleges. The workshop will be reviewing the "special project system" and advancing skills and ideas for its future development. Wednesday evening, April 9th, 7:00 p.m. at the "Delta's Airport Inn" the Workshop will be open to the continuing education community. It will be an opportunity to hear case study presentations from a sampling of special projects around B.C. Come and hear what's been going on; a good opportunity to exchange ideas and experiences. (10251 St. Edwards, Richmond).

For information about the evening, or the whole workshop, contact Elayne Harris, Centre for Continuing Education, U.B.C. - 228-2181.

E.H.

#### LATE ARRIVALS - POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C.-V.V.I. requires a Coursewriter I and a Drafting Instructor. Postings are on bulletin boards.

M.G.

#### MAIL RUN - CORRECTION

Strathcona run - Tuesday and Thursday ONLY
Italian Centre - Fridays ONLY